

0027839

From: [Mike Murray](#)
To: [Jim Keene](#)
Bcc: [Cyndy Holda](#); [Paul Stevens](#); [Britta Muiznieks](#); [Darrell Echols](#)
Subject: Re: Bodie Island Spit
Date: 08/30/2010 04:51 PM

Jim,

We are still in the two week waiting period after the last observed breeding activity at Bodie Island Spit before we can remove or reduce the pre-nesting area under the consent decree. We will be able to make the change to the winter access configuration on (or after) 9/2/10 (the exact date of implementation will depend on weather conditions). We do plan to have some access to the northeast portion of the Bait Pond at that time.

Mike Murray
Superintendent
Cape Hatteras NS/ Wright Brothers NMem/ Ft. Raleigh NHS
(w) 252-473-2111, ext. 148
(c) 252-216-5520
fax 252-473-2595

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE

This message is intended exclusively for the individual or entity to which it is addressed. This communication may contain information that is proprietary, privileged or confidential or otherwise legally exempt from disclosure.

▼ ["Jim Keene" <keene9558@charter.net>](mailto:keene9558@charter.net)

"Jim Keene"
<keene9558@charter.net>

To <Mike_Murray@nps.gov>

cc

08/30/2010 09:53 AM

Subject Bodie Island Spit

Mike

With nesting season concluded and adjustments being made, why can we not obtain an OSV corridor from the beach to the NE end of the "Bait Pond"?

We are denied access to the SW end of the pond by the vegetation that has overtaken the spit coupled with the erosion within the currently closed area and in previous years have always had OSV access at one or more places. A corridor at either end will be greatly appreciated and looked upon as a positive statement from NPS.

Jim Keene

0027840